



                  REGULAR SESSION, BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY, MARCH 28, 2011




	The Board of Public Works and Safety of Plymouth, Indiana, met in Regular Session on March 28, 2011, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the City Building, 124 N. Michigan St., Plymouth, IN.  
Mayor Senter presided for Board Members Delp, Gardner, Smith and Neidig.  City Attorney Chipman and Secretary Hutchings were also present.  City Engineer Gaul was absent.
Members Gardner and Smith moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the last regular session of the Board of Public Works and Safety on March 14, 2011, and to dispense with reading them since they have been reviewed and found to be correct.  The motion carried.
Utility Superintendent Davidson said they had reviewed the submitted bids and determined that Country Auto Center was the lowest bid meeting the specifications provided.  Davidson said their recommendation is to award to Country Auto Center for the lump sum of $77,250.00; which also includes two optional items of laptop computer stands mounted in each vehicle and one lockable fiberglass tonneau cover for the engineering vehicle.  The next lowest was Oliver Ford which lump sum was $81,457.00.
Board Members Smith and Gardner moved and seconded to award the bid to Country Auto Center in the amount of $77,250.00.  The motion carried.
Davidson reminded the board that beginning April 1st through April 15th the water department will begin their unidirectional water main flushing project.  They will be starting in the northwest section of town at the Pine Road water plant.  This particular section borders Hoham Drive on the North, Pioneer Drive on the West, West Jefferson on the South, and Michigan Street on the East.  During this process they will be isolating certain sections of the main and there could be some reduced pressure and some discoloration for short periods of time.  Davidson said we are informing the public that if the brown water persists to call the water department.  He said that the first section should take about two weeks, the next section about two weeks, and the final section about one month.  The total project will take approximately two months.  
Fire Chief Metsker informed the board the Medic I was back and in service.
Iris Saunders, representing the Plymouth Speedway told the board the speedway had been sold and Ed Kennedy was the new owner.  Saunders said that the first event would be on April 9th and 10th, and asked the board to continue the services of the volunteer fire and EMS department that they had approved for the previous owner for the season.
Board Members Smith and Gardner moved and seconded to approve the request for the volunteer fire and EMS services at the speedway.  The motion carried.
Board Members Smith and Gardner moved and seconded to allow the salaried payroll for March 1-16, 2011 and the claims for March 28 2011, as entered in Claim Register #2011.  The motion carried.
Bob Stone from Allied Waste addressed the board about passing out a second toter to every home in the city for recycling.  The toter would be the same with a different colored lid and would say recycling on it.  He said that there is no charge to the city for this.  He said they anticipate an average of eight to ten percent increase in recycling by providing this service.  Allied is waiting on delivery date for trucks and are anticipating this service should start the end of May.
Board Member Gardner and Neidig moved and seconded to accept the following communications: Letters of Disciplinary Action from Police Chief Cox.  The Motion Carried.
There being no further business to discuss, Board Members Gardner and Neidig moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  The meeting was declared adjourned at 6:20 p.m.





						S/Toni L. Hutchings, IAMC/CMC/CPFA
							Secretary and Finance Officer

APPROVED:



	
S/Mark Senter
Presiding Officer


The following requests were presented to the proper committees to act:

3/21/11 – 518 N. Michigan St., 2 large trees in front of house – Would like to have them trimmed down so they aren’t so high & remove any dead parts from both trees.  S/Will Creech,518 N. Michigan St., 574-315-5734.

3/28/11 – A large old tree in front tree lawn needs to be trimmed or removed.  I hate to see it go, but there are several large dead branches & maybe the inside may also be rotten.  Next to driveway.  S/Lillian Sherwood, 808 Thayer St., 936-3862





















